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Access Hawai‘i Committee Meeting Minutes

March 3, 2016, 1:00 p.m.
 Videoconference Centers
Kalanimoku Building
1151 Punchbowl Street, Room B-10
Honolulu, Hawaiʻi  96813
Videoconference Centers (VCC)
County of Hawaiʻi, Hilo VCC, Hilo State Office Bldg., 75 Aupuni St., Basement, Hilo, HI 96720

County of Maui, Maui VCC, Maui State Office Bldg., 54 S. High St., 3rd Flr., Wailuku, HI 96793

County of Kauai, Lihue VCC, Lihue State Office Bldg., 3060 Eiwa St., Basement, Lihue, HI 96766

Members Present

Todd Nacapuy, Chief Information Officer, Office of Enterprise Technology Services, State of  
Hawai‘i (ETS)2
Douglas Murdock, Comptroller, Department of Accounting and General Services, State of Hawai‘i

Bonnie Kahakui, Procurement Specialist, representing the Administrator of the State Procurement 

Office, State of Hawai‘i (SPO) (secondary representative)
Stuart Okumura, JJIS Coordinator, Department of the Attorney General, State of Hawai‘i (ATG) 
Donn Yabusaki, Manager, Information Systems and Communications Office, representing the 

Director of the Department of Commerce and Consumer Affairs, State of Hawai‘i (DCCA) 

(secondary representative)
Kevin Thornton, Director of Information Technology and Systems Department, representing the 
Administrative Director of the Courts, Judiciary, State of Hawai‘i

Donald Jacobs, Director
 of the Department of Information Technology, County of Hawaiʻi  

(VCC) 1
Jacob Verkerke, Chief Technology Officer, Department of Management, IT Services Division, 


County of Maui  (VCC) 1
Mandi Swanson, IT Project Leader, representing the IT Manager, County of Kauai (secondary 


representative), (VCC) 1
Members Absent
Jennifer Brooks, Attorney, Office of Information Practices (OIP)
Robert Su, IT Manager, Department of Taxation, State of Hawai‘i (DoTAX)
Keith Ho, Deputy Director, Department of Information Technology, City and County of Honolulu 
Senator Glenn Wakai, State Senate
Representative Chris Lee, House of Representatives
Other Attendees
Pat Ohara, Deputy Attorney General, ATG
Todd Omura, IT Governance Officer, ETS
Keith DeMello, Sr. Communications Manager, ETS
Derek Ichiyama, Portal Program Manager, ETS
Susan Bannister, ETS
Russell Castagnaro, General Manager, Hawaii Information Consortium (HIC) 
Teri Berschneider, Director of Portal Operations, HIC
DeAnne Niderost, Partner Liaison, HIC

1Participated via videoconference center (VCC).

2Pending consolidation of the Information and Communication Services Division (ICSD) of the Department of Accounting and General Services and the Office of Information Management and Technology (OIMT).

I. Call to Order and Determination of Quorum
Chair Todd Nacapuy called the meeting to order at 1:04 p.m. at which time quorum was established and the requirements for public notice were made. 
II. Approval of the December 16, 2015 Meeting Minutes

Member Murdock made a motion to approve the minutes, which was seconded by Member Yabusaki.  Vote was taken and the motion unanimously passed.
III. Public Testimony

None received.

IV. AHC Hawaii Information Consortium General Manager’s Report
Mr. Castagnaro and Ms. Berschneider presented the report.  HIC implemented a new process to track Mr. Ichiyama’s requests.  His requests will go through HIC’s ticketing and tracking system.  The Customer Service Statistics shows the number of inquiries from the public per service.  Any service that had over a 1,000 calls/emails/chats are broken down further, which helps HIC identify target areas.
The Chair requested that HIC include in their future reports any unscheduled outages/down time they experienced.  If a website is not 100% functional, it is considered to be down.  
Member Verkerke stated that he and HIC were approached by a member of the public about having more clarity and transparency in HIC’s report, specifically the distribution of fees that go to the portal.  The person thought that all monies collected on behalf of the department were revenue to HIC.  Chair requested that at the next meeting, HIC provide some examples of websites showing the different scenarios/transactions and how the fees are distributed.  
V. AHC General Manager’s Report on the Accounting of the Statements of Work Between

April 2, 2014 and June 30, 2014

HIC was asked to submit a report on the last quarter of a special SOW that was created between the AHC and HIC.  HIC had prepared the report but the item was not placed on the agenda until this meeting.  Mr. Castagnaro submitted his summary report, which will be reviewed and discussed at the next scheduled meeting.  HIC will provide a copy of the SOW to the committee members.
VI. Information Technology Governance Requirements, Pursuant to Administrative Directive No. 15-02 (AD 15-02)
The Chair introduced Todd Omura, State IT Governance Officer who briefly shared the new IT governance process for state agencies.  He will work with Mr. Ichiyama who is responsible for ensuring that the IT Governance committee reviews and approves the projects coming through and that the projects have sufficient information to complete the IT Governance process.  The IT Governance process involves several approval gates which will require minimal information on what the project is about, proposed funding, technology used, return on investment, etc.   The process will move on to the Statement of Work then to the execution and completion phase and status reports.  This process will increase transparency, provide enough oversight without being burdensome, and provide help and information-sharing amongst the departments.  Mr. Omura’s office is the conduit for the process and responsible for IT Governance services.  This process does not pertain to the counties.  
Chair Nacapuy stated that in the recent past, there were several large IT procurement contracts that failed.  The IT Governance Office was created to ensure successful procurements.  All major RFPs, not only contracts over $1million, will go through the IT Governance process per AD No. 15-02.  
Chair Nacapuy invited a motion for HIC’s General Manager’s Report to be consistent with the IT Governance process in reporting criteria.  This would be a list of HIC’s projects that are in progress, which would meet the IT Governance criteria.  HIC could use the current dashboard it has that has all open work projects and possible future projects.  Mr. Castagnaro clarified that the HIC’s dashboard will be part of the HIC General Manager’s Report to meet a criteria in the IT Governance process.  
Member Verkerke made a motion for future General Manager’s report to be consistent with the IT Governance process of reporting criteria, which was seconded by Member Thornton.  Vote was taken and motion was unanimously passed.  
VII. Preparation for New Request for Proposals (RFP) 
At its September 2015 meeting, the AHC voted to start the procurement process with the intent to go out with an RFP.  Member Murdock made a motion to form an investigative committee to look into developing an RFP, which was seconded by Member Verkerke.  Vote was taken and the motion unanimously passed.  The investigative committee will consist of the Chair, Donn Yabusaki of DCCA, Bonnie Kahakui of SPO, Todd Omura of ETS IT Governance, and a representative from the Department of Land and Natural Resources.  

VIII. Announcement

Next scheduled meeting is on June 2, 2016, 1:00 p.m.

IX. Adjournment
Member Murdock made a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Member Kahakui.  Vote was taken and the motion unanimously passed.  Meeting adjourned at 
1:44 p.m.
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